
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of March 18, 2019 

 

 A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.  

 The opening prayer was offered by Fr. Perkins. 

 The agenda was approved as amended. 

 The Minutes of the February 25, 2019 Meeting of the Vestry were approved as presented. 

 Following discussion, the January 2019 Financials and the February 2019 Financials were 

approved. 

 The upcoming Mutual Ministry Review Process was reviewed and discussed. 

 After review of its purpose and format, the 2018 Parochial Report for St. Michael’s was 

approved. 

 Growth initiative ideas and thoughts for St. Michael’s were offered and discussed.  Follow up 

will be undertaken by several members of the Vestry. 

 An update on church building roof improvements was provided.  Following discussion of 

options, the Vestry approved a plan to move forward with the project. 

 The ‘Parish within a Parish’ initiative was discussed, including contact with parishioners and the 

results of a recent small group meeting.     

 A survey to obtain input with respect to music at St. Michael’s has been developed and will be 

made available to parishioners via The Sword, with hard copies also available at St. Michael’s. 

 Fr. Perkins provided pastoral care updates, commented on activities thus far in Lent, noted that 

annual reviews with parish staff have been completed, advised of preparations for clergy 

coverage during his parental leave, and indicated that the Director of Episcopal Charities will be 

visiting St. Michael’s.  

 Senior Warden Dayna Imhoff encouraged members of the Vestry to reach out to her with items 

that they might want included on a Vestry meeting agenda.  

 Fr. Perkins offered the closing prayer.      

 The meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.     


